
GHSSCA Meeting on Saturday, March 13 via Zoom at 10 a.m. 
 
Greg Valley started with the budget, going over the member list and encouraging membership. 
We did spend more than we made this year by $284.03 but this is much improved from 
previous years and we are getting closer to taking in enough to cover our expenses. Link to 
budget: ​
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1T7h5ak0p76lulE0Uxjsky9uAvNpE-PXxUhecH
o-rt8A/edit?usp=sharing 
 
 
State Recap: Franke noted that hopefully we will be back to normal next year, noting that some 
of the meets were not full. Perhaps look at some of the time standards (will put together a 
committee to do that) to aim for 6-9 heats total in prelims per event, staying the same for at 
least four years and to keep the meet at a championship meet size. He was amazed that 
numbers wise, we were at 75 percent participation and that was without relay alternates.  
 
Kristina Nesbitt had the idea of having each classification meet as a timed final and then the top 
30 moving on to a SUPER STATE final meet, almost like divisionals and then ALL-STATE as a 
finale. It would honor both small and large teams. The challenge is the number of days in the 
facility. All seemed to like that idea. Some asked about doing the divisional part at other pools 
or even using split pools at Tech is another idea.  
 
Other Feedback: The start date of Oct. (before Halloween) was earlier this year and most were 
happy about that.  
 
Proposal was brought to the floor to tie the two double winners in the 7A girls for swimmer of 
the year award. That passed, so Abigail McCulloch and Lily Burke won.  
 
David Reason and Greg Valley were re-elected for their positions.  
 
Fall Meeting: Most want a face to face in a central location, but with a virtual option.  (Ty 
Vernon offered to help with the virtual option). The Board/Officers will travel to other sites as 
needed to drum up membership and interest.  
 
David is going to the GHSA to ask about getting them to pay for the third place trophies/medals 
as that is a large expense for our budget. 
 
Voting for GHSSCA Awards was conducted by Google Form.  
Here are the results of the vote for GHSSCA Awards: 
1-3A Girls SOTY Gigi Johnson of Westminster 
1-3A Boys SOTY Mitchell Norton on Mt. Paran 
4-5A Girls SOTY Mary Adam of Chamblee 
4-5A Boys SOTY Anderson Holcomb of Loganville 
6A Girls SOTY Elizabeth Tilt of Lassiter 
6A Boys SOTY Henry Bethel of Dalton 



7A Girls SOTY TIE Abigail McCulloch of Parkview and Lily Burke of Brookwood 
7A Boys SOTY Jack Aikins of W. Forsyth 
 
Diver of the Year Girl: Hannah Stumpf of Allatoona 
Diver of the Year Boys: Brandon Rice of Riverwood 
 
Coach staff of the Year 
1-3A Girls: Westminster 
1-3A Boys: Westminster 
4-5A Girls: Chamblee 
4-5A Boys: Marist 
6A Girls: Lassiter 
6A Boys: Johns Creek 
7A Girls: Walton 
7A Boys: North Gwinnett 
 


